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Rabbi Alan Cook 
Rabbi Emeritus Norman Klein 
Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman Z”L 

FRIDAY, June 3 

7:30 PM    Erev Shabbat Service s  

 

SATURDAY, June 4 

10:00 AM  Charlotte Ebel Bat Mitzvah 

 

FRIDAY, June 10 

 7:30 PM   Erev Shabbat Service 
 

MONDAY, June 13 

10:00 am  Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

                 2nd day Shavuot Service 

 

FRIDAY, June 17 

6:30 PM    Shabbat Rocks!   

7:30 PM    Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, June 18 

10:00 AM  Dara Althouse Bat Mitzvah 

 

FRIDAY, June 24 

7:30 PM    Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, June 25 

10:00 AM  Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

 

 

FRIDAY, July 1 

7:30 PM     Erev Shabbat Service   

 

FRIDAY, July 8 

 7:30 PM    Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, July 9 

10:00 AM   Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

 

FRIDAY, July 15 

6:30 PM     Shabbat Rocks!   

7:30 PM     Erev Shabbat Service 

 

FRIDAY, July 22 

7:30 PM     Erev Shabbat Service 

 

FRIDAY, July 29 

7:30 PM     Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, July 30 

10:00 AM   Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

10:00 AM   Aaron Lyubansky Bar Mitzvah 

 

 

 

 

JULY JUNE 

SUMMER SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

Commemorate the Festival of Shavuot at Sinai Temple! 
Saturday night, June 11th & Monday morning, June 13th 

Shavuot celebrates the giving of the Torah. It is customary to study and 
explore Jewish texts in a creative manner. It is also traditional to eat dairy 

foods in observance of the holiday. This year, Sinai Temple offers two ways to 
commemorate the holiday. See details on page 5 . . . . . . .  

Community BBQ &  

Havdalah Event 

Saturday, July 23! 

 
Please join us at Dana Colbert Park in 
Savoy (off of Church St. on the east 

side of the railroad tracks) for an 
evening of fun, community building, 

and food. We’ll conclude with 
Havdalah, the special ceremony that 

brings Shabbat to a close. 
 

 YOU PROVIDE: Something to be 
 grilled (no pork or shellfish, 
 please), a pareve (no meat or 
 dairy) side dish to share (10-12 
 ervings), chairs and/or blankets if 
 desired, and any outdoor sporting 
 equipment you’d like. 
 
 WE PROVIDE: Buns, condiments, 
 and dessert. 

 
Please RSVP to https://

sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/sinai-temple-
bbq-and-havdalah/ so that we can 

have enough supplies for everyone. 
 

There is NO COST for this event! 

https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/sinai-temple-bbq-and-havdalah
https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/sinai-temple-bbq-and-havdalah
https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/sinai-temple-bbq-and-havdalah
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As summer approaches, many of us are 

thinking about those seasonal activities that 

can only be enjoyed as the weather gets 

warmer: gardening, walking outdoors, 

swimming, and so forth. For my family, we 

also look forward to our time at summer 

camp. Rabbi Jody and I are fortunate to be 

in a field that allows us to spend time at 

camp, even as adults. Gabe began coming 

with us to summer camp when he was less 

than two years old; Orli has been at camp 

each summer of her life, and Eden is now 

poised to follow in that tradition. 

 

We are proud that so many students from 

Sinai Temple attend Jewish overnight 

camps. A large contingent goes to Olin-

Sang-Ruby Union Institute (OSRUI) in 

Wisconsin, where Rabbi Jody and I will 

each be spending two weeks on faculty.  

Our students also attend other camps 

throughout the region and all around the 

country. The specifics of the programs may 

vary from camp to camp (and perhaps even 

change from one summer to the next), but I 

appreciate how camp builds creativity and 

helps young people to develop broad skill 

sets. 

A recent article in the Washington Post 

celebrated this fringe benefit of the 

camping experience. The author, Laura 

Clydesdale, notes that there is an increasing 

drive amongst her neighbors to have 

children spend summer in academic 

preparations or résumé-building activities.  

But she cites a number of experts who have 

written that, in the changing workforce 

environment, there will be an increasing 

need for creativity and innovation. Steve 

Jobs is quoted as having said, “Creativity is 

just connecting things,” referring to how 

people become inventive when they are 

called upon to draw connections between 

their life experiences. More varied 

experiences equal a greater number of 

connections, which in turn leads to more 

capacity for innovation. 

 

When children head off to summer camp 

and face the challenge of sharing living 

space with eight to twelve other young 

people in the close quarters of a tent or 

cabin; when they dare to attempt scaling a 

fifty-foot climbing tower, or riding a horse, 

or waterskiing; when they encounter foods 

that aren’t served to them at home; when 

they attempt to learn the words to “The 

MTA Song,” or “If I Had A Hammer,” or 

“You’ve Got a Friend;” or when they 

explore new ways to define their Jewish 

identity, they are broadening their horizons 

and building resiliency for the future. 

 

Clydesdale quotes from a book called 

“Homesick and Happy,” by Michael 

Thompson.  Thompson writes, “… there 

are things that, as a parent, you cannot do 

for your children, as much as you might 

wish to. You cannot make them happy; you 

cannot give them self-esteem and 

confidence; you cannot pick friends for 

them and micro-manage their social lives; 

and finally you cannot give them 

independence. The only way children can 

grow into independence is to have their 

parents open the door and let them walk 

out. That’s what makes camp such a life-

changing experience for children.” 

 

We are fortunate in our community to have 

a wide range of summer camp options from 

which to choose. We are also fortunate 

each year to be able to work with CUJF to 

offer financial assistance in an effort to 

help make the camp experience more 

affordable for families.   

 

If your child is attending a Jewish 

overnight camp this summer, we hope that 

s/he has a fabulous experience (be sure to 

let us know his/her camp address, so that 

we can send a special treat!). If you are 

interested in exploring what possibilities 

might be right for your child in a future 

summer, please speak with Rabbi Jody or 

me. And if you’re just slightly beyond 

summer camp age, you can still enjoy the 

camp experience vicariously by watching 

for updates about all of the adventures our 

Sinai Temple campers are having. 

 

B’shalom, 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook 

Rabbi Alan Cook From the Rabbi’s Desk 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS:  

Monday – Friday,  

9:00 AM–3:00 PM 

3104 W. Windsor Road ·  
Champaign, IL 61822·  (217) 

352-8140 ·  

www.sinaitemplecu.org 

The Office will be CLOSED: 

Monday, June 13th 

Shavuot 

 

Monday, July 4th  

Independence Day 
Monday, June 20th 

1st Day of Summer 
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ONEG VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

We have several dates available listed below for anyone  

interested in serving as an Oneg Host(ess) for our Temple Services.  

 

 July 1  Erev Shabbat Service 

 July 8  Erev Shabbat Service  

 July 15  Erev Shabbat Service 

 July 22  Erev Shabbat Service (birthday oneg) 

 July 29  Erev Shabbat Service 

 August 12 Erev Shabbat Service (birthday oneg) 

 August 19 Erev Shabbat Service 

 August 26 Erev Shabbat Service 
 

To sign up, please email Lisa Sherrin Margolin  at 

Lisa.Sherrin@gmail.com. 

Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for the August Bulletin is July 15th. All submissions may be edited for length and 
content. EMAIL submissions to: Kathy Douglas stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 

SINAI TEMPLE BOARD MEETING,  
May 9, 2016 

 
 There was discussion about some hateful speech and other 

activities on and off-campus and the corresponding effort 

by Sinai and Hillel to bring more positive energy by 

sponsoring “Illini Building Bridges” and working with the 

Chancellor’s office.     

 

 Motion to approve the April Board minutes, as amended by 

Jennie, 2nd by Sanford. All in Favor.   

 

 Finance:  Building fund started the year at $147,000 but 

with the addition of $80,000, brings it up to about 

$227,000. We have received pledges from 240 family units: 

187 are paid in full, 40 are partial payments, and 13 are 

pledged but have made no payments. Total value of pledges 

are $344,246. The total we have received is $305,465. 

 

 Jennie presented the proposed budget and was discussed.  

There was a Motion to accept the budget as defined, made 

by Sanford, 2nd by Sena. All in Favor.   

 

   

From the Board President Gary Bernstein 

The month of May can be an emotional time for many in our 

community. During the month of May this year, we remembered 

the Holocaust and those who lost lives to protect Israel; as well as 

celebrated the Israeli Declaration of Independence. We also 

celebrated a Bat Mitzvah and many attended the Sinai Temple Ice 

Cream Social and Annual Meeting. 

 

For many families, May is also a time of graduation as “our babies 

grow up” and possibly send them off to overnight camp. Whether 

it is a B’nai Mitzvah, a grade level graduation, changing of 

schools, or going off “into the real world”, we marvel at how much 

our children have grown (either physically or in maturity). In some 

cases, long-standing members of our community plan to move 

away as work takes them to new locations. We wish them a hearty 

Mazel Tov, even as we know that we will miss them greatly. 

 

At the annual meeting we thanked those board members whose 

terms have expired. I wish thank to Jennie France, Toni Lachman, 

Dan Epstein, Sanford Hess and Judy Kaplan for their hard work, 

their thoughtful consideration of the issues and their insights and 

guidance they provided to Sinai Temple. We also welcomed to the 

board new / returning members: Andrea Aguiar, Toni Lachman, 

Bob Eisenstein, Dan Kopolow and Linda Weiner. Serving on the 

Sinai Temple board is both a mitzvah and a sacred trust. The 

synagogue thrives because of congregants who volunteer their 

talents, time and energy. I look forward to working with this new 

and dedicated board next year. 

 

During the month of June, the board will meet as a whole to 

discuss the business of Sinai Temple. I also plan to meet with the 

incoming board members as a group as a way to provide 

background and introduction to current board topics. Even though 

we do not meet in July, as per Temple by-laws, there will still be 

plenty to do and plenty happening at Sinai Temple. As our focus 

turns to the Fall, the board and committees will begin planning 

social events, fundraisers and the High Holiday services. If you 

have an interest in any of our committees (see the list on our 

website at http://sinaitemplecu.org) or need help finding a 

committee that can use your help, please feel free to reach out to 

either Rabbi Alan or myself. Many hands make for light work, and 

we can always use your help. Every bit of help is appreciated and 

is needed.  

 

Please remember to keep your friends at Sinai Temple in your 

plans for the summer. We will continue to have our normal 

schedule of services and there are opportunities to celebrate several 

B’nai Mitzvah. In addition, the library is available for use and our 

office is open throughout the summer if you need anything from 

either Rabbi Alan or Rabbi Jody. Our gift shop is also open by 

appointment. We look forward to seeing you through out the 

summer and the rest of the year. 

 

Gary Bernstein 

If you are interested in the final year-end fiscal information 

for FY15 (July 1, 2014, to June 30, 2015) please contact the 

Sinai Temple office, 352-8140 or stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org 

and we will be happy to send you the report. 

http://sinaitemplecu.org
mailto:stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org
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Rabbi Jody Cook From our Educator 

 In the Torah, we learn that it took God seven days to create the 

world. God worked, adding trees and plants, fish and birds, people 

and animals, for six of these days and then, on the seventh, God 

rested. There was Shabbat. For thousands of years, people have been 

interpreting the meaning of the Torah. Rabbis try to explain the 

meaning of stories, verses, words and sometimes even individual 

letters. Shabbat may mean that you don’t drive in a car, that you 

don’t spend money, that you attend services, that you eat particular 

foods. While our interpretations may differ, there is a common 

understanding that Shabbat is a sacred time when we take a some 

sort of break from our regular activities. 

 Right now, we have a shabbat, a rest, from school. Hebrew and 

Religious School ended last month and secular schools are on break 

(or will be shortly). We are resting from the routine that we have had 

for the past 10 months—waking up at a certain time, getting dressed, 

packing lunches, doing homework, after school activities, dinner, etc.  

Days may be filled with summer camp or swimming. There may be 

opportunities for pajama mornings, later bed times, screen time, and 

bike riding. In general, the summer months tend to be less structured 

for families with children, providing a necessary shabbat. Just as we 

have an obligation to observe and remember the holiday of  Shabbat 

by making a distinction between Shabbat and the regular week, the 

holy and the mundane, we also have an obligation to make summer 

vacation a sacred time.   

 The Rabbis teach, “Al shlosha devarim ha-olam omed. Al 

haTorah, al haAvoda v’al g’milut chasadim.” The world stands on 

three things. On Torah (learning), on Avodah (doing) and on G’milut 

Chasdadim (kindness). Over the summer, try to find time to focus on 

these three things that make the world stand. Try to find a way to 

make the break from school more than just a time of rest. Make this 

time a sacred time. I hope that YOU will respond to my challenge to  

 

1.   Learn something new,  

2.   Do something Jewish and  

3.   Do something to make the world a better place.   

 

Send Rabbi Jody an email, pictures or a letter to share your acts and 

you will be honored (as an individual or family) when we start 

school in the fall.   

 

B’shalom, 

 

Rabbi Jody 

    Please watch for information regarding 

registration that will be coming out in August!  

Please share the successes of our school with 

Jewish friends who may be thinking about 

enrolling. Also, if you have not yet completed 

your tuition payments for 2015-2016, now is the 

time to do it!  Thank you for helping us with this 

effort. 

REGISTRATION 

       There is an expectation that all children in 

Hebrew School will work on Hebrew over the 

summer. The long vacation from school 

causes many challenges when we return in 

fall. Please use online games/apps, materials 

from class, people who might know Hebrew, 

etc. over the summer to ensure that your child 

has exposure to the letters and vowels, 

prayers, etc. I am happy to meet with any 

students in the Hebrew School program who 

want to pass a ramah over the summer.  

Hebrew Ramot 
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Saturday, June 11th  —  it’s a SHAVUOT SCAVENGER HUNT for All Ages. 
Attend the scavenger hunt, dinner, and the study session, or mix-and-match the activities that appeal to you. 

 

4:00 PM             Meet at Temple for introduction and instructions. 

4:30–6:00 PM    A driving scavenger hunt around C-U, based on the books of the Hebrew Bible. 

6:00 PM            Return to Temple for pizza, an ice cream sundae bar, and fabulous prizes! 

7:00–9:00 PM   Tikkun Leil Shavuot study session in honor of the festival of Shavuot 

 

All this fun is only $2 per person! Please visit http://tinyurl.com/shav2016 to sign up and to form your team 
for the scavenger hunt! 

BOOK GROUP 

Monday, June 20th, 7:30 PM  

We usually meet on the third Monday of the month. We will 
be reading The Sheltering Sky, by Paul Bowles at the home 
of Toni Lachman, 2311 Galen Drive, Unit 11, C. (419-8696). 
Facilitator: Toni. Contact Person:  Susan Schomer (359-
2938). 
 
Monday, July 18th, 7:30 pm 
We will meet on the third Monday of the month. We will be 
reading The Light Between Oceans, by M. L. Stedman at the 
home of Sherry Helfer, 401 Arbours Dr., Savoy (351-1723). 
Facilitator:  Sherry. Contact Person:  Susan Schomer (359-
2938). 
 

TORAH STUDY 

Saturdays, 9:00 AM 

The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets in the Sinai 
Temple Library, and all are welcome to attend our stimulating 
lay-led discussions. 

GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 

Thursdays, 9:45 AM to 10:30 AM 

SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first class for free! 
People have said the class is calming, refreshing and 
provides a nice, gentle stretch and great start to their day. Be 
sure to let Robin know that you are coming by email at 
robinfans1@gmail.com or by phone at 217-367-8053. 
 

VIMs 

Thursday, June 2
nd 

at 11:45 AM 

Calling all women 55 and older, come join us for lunch and 
fellowship at the Urbana Country Club in Urbana. We meet 
the first Thursday of the month. If you would like to join us, 
please email Joyce Eisenstein at joyjoyce3939@gmail.com. 
Urbana.  

 

 
 

 

Announcements 

Monday, June 13th  —  the Egalitarian Traditional Minyan will hold  
     2nd Day Shavuot Services at 10:00 AM 

 

This important festival service includes the singing of Hallel (psalms of praise recited during festivals), a reading 
from the Book of Ruth, and Yizkor memorial prayers allowing us to pay tribute to the memories of our loved ones. 
A kiddush luncheon follows the service. All are welcome. 

http://tinyurl.com/shav2016
mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com


 

6  Sinai Temple Bulletin  June/July 2016 ~ Iyar/Sivan/Tammuz 5776  

Congratulations! 

Charlotte Ebel Bat Mitzvah 

 

Charlotte Anais Ebel will be 

called to the Torah as a Bat 

Mitzvah on Saturday, June 4, 

2016, at 10:00am. Charlotte 

is the daughter of Jonathan 

and Meredith Ebel and the 

sister of Sophia and Beatrice 

Ebel. She is in seventh grade 

at Campus Middle School.  

 

Charlotte loves music and 

dance. She is currently a member of the Junior Company of 

the Champaign Urbana Ballet, and enjoys performing in the 

annual Nutcracker performance at the Krannert Center and 

in the spring ballet at the Virginia Theatre. She also plays 

violin, piano, a bit of ukulele and guitar, and whatever other 

instrument she can get her hands on. Charlotte enjoys 

singing as well. In her spare time, she is an avid reader, and 

is likely to have her head buried in a book. 

 

For her mitzvah project, Charlotte has been playing her 

violin and ukulele at the Urbana Farmer’s Market to raise 

money for Water for South Sudan, an organization that 

supports the building of wells in South Sudan to provide 

villages access to clean water. She played last summer and 

is planning to play again this summer, so stop by and say 

hello when you’re at the Market this summer! 

 

We look forward to having you join us in celebrating 

Charlotte’s Bat Mitzvah. 

Dara Althouse Bat Mitzvah 

 

Dara Mehl Althouse, Mindle 

bat Moshe v' Miriam, will 

become a Bat Mitzvah on 

the 18th of June 2016 - 12th 

of Sivan, 5776, which is her 

actual Hebrew birthday. Her 

Torah portion is Parashat 

Naso. Her Hebrew tutor is 

Sara Harkins.  

 

Dara attends Edison Middle 

School where she is enrolled 

in honors courses and enjoys friends, studying history and 

math.  

 

Dara loves animals, especially dogs. Her Mitzvah project is 

for the Vermilion County Animal Shelter Foundation, 

where she regularly staffs adopt-a-thons and helps socialize 

and care for abandoned pets in need of forever homes.  

 

Please join Dara and her family to celebrate their Simcha 

and to hear Dara's reflections on her experiences, Parashat 

Naso and her Jewish identity as she continues her journey at 

Sinai Temple and beyond!  

 

x-apple-data-detectors://2
x-apple-data-detectors://2


 

7  Sinai Temple Bulletin  June/July 2016 ~ Iyar/Sivan/Tammuz 5776  

Mazel Tov to Harry Liebersohn, who was the first UI 
History professor to be named a fellow of the American 
Academy in Berlin. He also was recently awarded a 
Humboldt research award from the Alexander von 
Humboldt Foundation in Germany. 

 

Mazel Tov to Joyce & Don Francisco and Pam Olson for their dedicated 
work on the Sinai Temple Holocaust Museum. To read the article in the News-
Gazette about the display go to:  http://www.news-gazette.com/news/
local/2015-04-15/sinai-temple-display-its-not-ancient-history.html 

 

We extend a hearty Mazel Tov to our recent high school graduates and their 
families. We wish them the best of luck in their future plans: 
Even Dankowicz, Brandeis University;  Jonah Koslofsky, Brandeis 
University;  Sarah McQuaid, Illinois State University;   
Henry Novak, Tufts University;  Abby Rosenbaum, University of Illinois;  
Luie Siegel, University of Illinois;  Maia Vardy, Washington University in 
St. Louis. 
 
(we apologize for any omissions; we are happy to update in future bulletin editions) 

Mazel Tov! 

Sunday, June 19th 

 Aaron Lyubansky Bar Mitzvah 

 

Aaron Shpungin Lyubansky 

will be called to the Torah as 

a Bar Mitzvah during 

Saturday morning services on 

July 30, 2016.  

Aaron enjoys soccer, biking, 

camping and connecting with 

friends and family. Aaron is 

also deeply interested in 

history, politics, and the ways 

in which the democratic 

process can contribute to social justice and peace. For his 

Mitzvah project Aaron has been volunteering at our State 

Representative's office in Champaign. Aaron's journey is 

supported by his parents (Mikhail and Elaine), sister 

(Rachel), family feline (Maggie), and relatives from Skokie, 

NY and NJ. 



 

8  Sinai Temple Bulletin  June/July 2016 ~ Iyar/Sivan/Tammuz 5776  

TREE OF LIFE LEAF 

Our synagogue is proud to possess the Eitz Chaim, a “Tree of Life”. This 

beautiful sculpture, given to us by the Hymowitz family, is permanently 

displayed in the Sinai Temple lobby. The branches of the tree contain 

leaves which can be inscribed to highlight or commemorate such joyous 

events as births, weddings, anniversaries, B’nia Mitzvah, graduations or 

simply to honor parents, family or friends. Share your happy occasions 

by inscribing your family “Simchas” on our synagogue’s “Tree of Life”. 

This will be a permanent dedication to the meaningful, and happy events 

that touch our lives. The price per leaf is $250. For more information, 

please call the Temple office at (217) 352-8140. 

Giving 

This listing only reflects 
donations received through 
mid-May. Donations received 
after this date will be 
acknowledged in future 
Bulletins 

BUILDING FUND 
Mark Althouse & Anna Mehl 
Vicki Jones 
Brian & Jacque Kahn 
Larry & Alaina Kanfer, in memory of Yefim 

Grinberg 
Kate Kuper & Rocky Maffit 
Lisa Sherrin Margolin 
Greg Muchnik & April Keaton 
Ken & Pam Olson 
Judith Siess & Stephen Bremseth 
 
CONDOLENCE FUND 
Marlene Goodfriend, in memory of Fred 

Gottheil 
 
FRIENDS OF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
Stephen & Anita Hamburg, in honor of the 

birth of Eden Chana Cook 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Loretta Dessen, in memory of Fred 

Gottheil 
William & Phyllis Gingold, in memory of 

Lillian Gingold 
Julia Kling, in memory of Blair Kling and 

Maryann Peshkin 
Ruth Morhaim, in memory of Fred 

Gottheil, in memory of Eli & Bebbe 
Mandel and thank you to the 
wonderful people that sent the Purim 
Basket 

Russell & Denise Myers, Passover 
offering 

Eva Rosenfield, in memory of Myer 
Rosenfield 

Myron & Sonya Sholem, in memory of 
Leon Ades, and in memory of Ruth B. 
Ades 

Michael Ullmann 
 
KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Robin Goettel 
Judith Siess & Stephen Bremseth 
Vera Waisvisz, in memory of David 

Waisvisz and Herman Waisvisz 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Dov Cohen & Andrea Aguiar, in honor of 

Eden Chana Cook 
Diane Gottheil, in appreciation of Rabbi 

Cook 
Robert & Marion Smith, in honor of Eden 

Chana Cook 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Alan & Linda Kurtz, Mazel Tov to Bill & 

Phyllis Gingold on the Bat Mitzvah of 
their granddaughter Elaina Page 
Meisinger, daughter of Shara & Phil 
Meisinger 

 
ROBINSON FUND 
Diane Gottheil, in gratitude to Paul 

Weichsel 
Barry & Emily Hindin, in honor of Rabbi 

Cook 
 

Please send your donations 
made payable to Sinai 
Temple. Only donations of 
$15.00 or more per fund and 
honoree will be listed in the 
Bulletin.  
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Around the Temple 

REMEMBER to check out the  

clearance table bargains! 

JUNE/JULY SPECIALS 

20% OFF ALL in-stock  

Everything Wedding and Wall Art 

 

 
We are ALWAYS open by appointment.  
Email: nataliefr@comcast.net or call Natalie 
Frankenberg (390-4168), Jessica Kopolow (344-
6683) or Pam Olson (384-4335). Cash or checks are 
always welcome. Credit cards accepted for charges 
over $25. We now accept Visa, MasterCard, 
American Express and Discover using SQUARE. 
PLEASE NOTE:  The Gift Shop is staffed by 
volunteers. Occasionally, we are unable to be open 
as planned (especially on Wednesdays), so we 
suggest that you call the Temple Office (352-8140) to 
make sure that someone is in the shop. 
 

Sinai Temple Gift ShopSinai Temple Gift ShopSinai Temple Gift Shop   
(All Gift Shop profits go to support the Religious School) 

SUMMER HOURS OF OPERATION 

We will be open SUNDAYS ONLY from  

10:00 AM–1:00 PM through June 12th. 

 

We will be AVAILABLE by APPOINTMENT  

during the entire SUMMER 

Please check the August bulletin for when we  

will resume our regular hours of operation. 

Birthday & Anniversary Blessings 

If you celebrate a birthday or anniversary  

in June/July, please join us at our services on  

Friday, June 10th & Friday, July 22nd at 7:30 PM.  

Rabbi Alan will invite all those marking a milestone to 

join him on the bimah for a special blessing. After the 

service, we will enjoy treats at the Oneg in your honor! 

No RSVP is necessary to participate! 

NEW DIRECTORY UPDATES NEEDED 
 

After a three year hiatus, Sinai Temple will 

be publishing a new membership directory.  

If you have an active email you should have 

gotten an email from Allen Avner with the information we 

have in our database for you and your family. This will 

reflect the information for your household that was 

published in the last directory. If you haven’t responded to 

Allen’s email with either an OK or corrections, please do 

so as soon as possible. Allen can be reached at 

aavner@illinois.edu if you have misplaced or not received 

this email. 

 

If you do not have email, please call the office (352-8140) 

and we can tell you what is listed for you and make any 

corrections you desire.  

 

We would like to get this to the printer by mid-June so 

prompt attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.   

mailto:aavner@illinois.edu
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USHERS WANTED 
 
Volunteers are needed to help usher during Erev 
Shabbat Services. We are looking for people of any 
age who come to Friday night services that are willing 
to greet people and hand out the prayer books as 
people enter and then collect them at the end of the 
service. You need not make any ongoing 
commitment—usher as often or seldom as you like. 
Several people have already volunteered and more are 
always needed. Please contact Kathy in the office or 
Judith Siess, if you are interested in volunteering. 

June Memorials 

Solomon Alpiner (10 Jun) 

Celia Blockman (10 Jun) 

Irvin Bloom ( 9 Jun) 

Hy Danowitz ( 9 Jun) 

Burton H. Fagan ( 4 Jun) 

Judit Isa Halberstam (10 Jun) 

Frank Helman (29 Iya) 

Ethel Herman (29 Iya) 

Irving Kohen ( 9 Jun) 

Alvin Konick ( 5 Jun) 

Adele G. Libman ( 8 Jun) 

Ida Libman ( 5 Jun) 

Molly Mayorwitz ( 6 Jun) 

Samuel Meyerson ( 1 Siv) 

Alfred Smith ( 6 Jun) 

Walter W. Stern (10 Jun) 

Rosalia Blumenfeld Fagan Treuman ( 8 

Jun) 

Marjorie Katz Weiser ( 1 Siv) 
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Susan Linowes Allen ( 9 Siv) 

Dorothy Bauer (13 Jun) 

Donald Brotherson (15 Jun) 

Hyman Diness (12 Jun) 

Linda Hanau (15 Jun) 

Edwin Harlib ( 5 Siv) 

Shirley Muriel Kalmanson ( 6 Siv) 

Judy Levin (11 Jun) 

Phoebe S. Libman (15 Jun) 

Arthur Mayorwitz (15 Jun) 

Louis M. Schutz (14 Jun) 

Harry Siegal (15 Jun) 

Harry Sudman (17 Jun) 

Myron C. Topson (12 Jun) 

Murray Trupin (14 Jun) 
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Alfred Beller (17 Siv) 

Milton Bruner (24 Jun) 

Edward Dolgin (19 Jun) 

Maurice J. Ginsberg (23 Jun) 

Manfred Isserman (18 Jun) 

Dora Lovett Lapedes (19 Jun) 

Sophie Perlman Lenik (14 Siv) 

Ellis Lipson (22 Jun) 

Herman Mautner (22 Jun) 

Harry Robinson (21 Jun) 

Sonya Rosenberg (20 Jun) 

Milton Rudick (23 Jun) 

Isaiah Scheeline Jr. (22 Jun) 

Joseph Towlen (21 Jun) 

Amalia Rosenheck Weinberger (16 Siv) 

Leonard Weiner (17 Siv) 
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Clara Averbuch (25 Jun) 

Sam Barker (26 Jun) 

Max Caron (29 Jun) 

Gussie Danowitz ( 1 Jul) 

Helene Dikelsky (25 Siv) 

Roy Wesley Downie (27 Jun) 

Louis Freudenstein (27 Jun) 

Millard Freudenstein (25 Jun) 

Rubin Hamburg (25 Jun) 

John Kermit Helgesen (27 Jun) 

Raymond L. Holm (30 Jun) 

Megan Kemp (26 Jun) 

Rhoda Solomon Levant (25 Jun) 

Ernest E. Pombert (29 Jun) 

Seymour Robinson (27 Jun) 

Abraham L. Rosenfield (21 Siv) 

Melvin Schoenberg (28 Jun) 

Davida Lynda Stotland (22 Siv) 

Virginia Williams (27 Jun) 
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MEMORIAL PLAQUES  

Honor the loving memory of a departed family member or close 

friend by having his or her name inscribed on a solid brass Memorial 

Plaque for placement on our Memorial Wall outside of the 

Sanctuary. Sinai Temple affords those who have lost a loved one 

the opportunity to perpetuate the cherished memory of their 

departed by donating a Yahrzeit Memorial Plaque. Each nameplate 

is inscribed with the name of the departed along with the English or 

Hebrew date of death. The name of the departed inscribed on the 

Memorial Plaque is also published annually at Yom Kippur in the 

Sinai Temple Roll of Remembrance. Cost: $325.00 each. Contact 

the Temple office if you would like to order a Memorial Plaque.  
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Adding memorials to your membership record is simple. Just call the Temple office (or email us at stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org) 
and let us know the name of the deceased, their relationship to you, and the secular or Hebrew date you wish to observe their 
yahrzeit. If you are unable to attend services and wish to reschedule the observance, please let us know a few days in advance. 

Alvin Berland ( 2 Jul) 

Julius X. Davis ( 5 Jul) 

Ronald David Gersten (28 Siv) 

Samuel Goldstein ( 3 Jul) 

Edythe Goodman ( 5 Jul) 

Joseph Hamburg ( 4 Jul) 

Dorothy Krakower ( 2 Tam) 

Rose Linowes ( 1 Tam) 

Lois E. Mecklenburger ( 3 Jul) 

Libby Miller ( 3 Jul) 

Irving Z. Sherman ( 4 Jul) 

Renee Soskin ( 8 Jul) 

Frederick Steigmann ( 4 Jul) 

Carey Elmore Terry ( 8 Jul) 
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Frances Reiss Adler (14 Jul) 

David Garrick ( 7 Tam) 

Ella R. Hauptman (11 Jul) 

David Saul Lavey (11 Jul) 

Toby Lebenson ( 9 Jul) 

Henry Levin (15 Jul) 

Ben Libman (11 Jul) 

Frank Monahan (10 Jul) 

Felix Neuman (14 Jul) 

Katie Omansky ( 6 Tam) 

Maurice Rosefelt (10 Jul) 

Rose Wolf Rotman ( 7 Tam) 

Isadore Schneider ( 9 Jul) 

Claire Spatt (15 Jul) 

Hattie Ross Sturmthal (13 Jul) 

Eugene A. Weinberg ( 9 Jul) 

Edward Weinberger ( 6 Tam) 

Jack Wolf ( 4 Tam) F
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Paul Bercovitz (10 Tam) 

Hersz Yidl Bursztyn (12 Tam) 

Jean Libman Davis (16 Jul) 

Rose Adler Einhorn (11 Tam) 

Nathan Ferrer (16 Tam) 

Emmy L. Holm (22 Jul) 

Lauren Beth Katz (13 Tam) 

Stanley Louis Kaufman (22 Jul) 

Leon Korr (14 Tam) 

Anita Cohen Lieberman (18 Jul) 

Oscar S. Loeb (19 Jul) 

Birdie Moritz (20 Jul) 

Rebecca Evelyn Shapiro (12 Tam) 

Albert W. Stern (18 Jul) 

Freddie Fabert Witte (21 Jul) 
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 John Berry (25 Jul) 

Michael Dietchweiler (26 Jul) 

Rina Dolgin (25 Jul) 

Inge Sender Glezer (24 Jul) 

David Gordon Goodman (23 Tam) 

Peter Gruenstein (24 Jul) 

Jack Grusby (21 Tam) 

Louis Levitt (28 Jul) 

William Libman (26 Jul) 

Myer Liebersohn (23 Jul) 

Josie Loeb (29 Jul) 

Florence Korr Lurie (21 Tam) 

Andrzej Majda (26 Jul) 

Justin Rachamim Pregent (21 Tam) 

Sam Rudnick (27 Jul) 

Betty Shapiro (29 Jul) 

James R.  Smith (18 Tam) 

Hilda Damick Weiss (24 Jul) F
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Miriam Lasker Appelbaum (31 Jul) 

Elizabeth F. C. Aub ( 3 Aug) 

Zora Rolny Berland ( 3 Aug) 

Beverly Brown Caron ( 2 Aug) 

Marvin Samuel Didech (28 Tam) 

Norma Dodge ( 2 Aug) 

Arthur Gitler ( 4 Aug) 

Carlyn Gottschalk (30 Jul) 

Solomon William Herman ( 1 Av) 

Dora Kalis Joffe ( 4 Aug) 

Harry Kaufman (25 Tam) 

Lotta Rosenberg Kling ( 1 Av) 

Harry H. Kozoll (30 Jul) 

Lester Lowenstein ( 5 Aug) 

Yetta Marco ( 1 Aug) 

M. Richard  Mehl ( 4 Aug) 

Sidney Newman ( 1 Aug) 

Joseph Reiss (25 Tam) 

Daniel Schwartz ( 1 Aug) 

Abraham Stern (31 Jul) 

Harriet Solomon Stern ( 2 Aug) 

Muriel Branson Stolarsky ( 2 Aug) 

Ruth Reyman Tager ( 3 Aug) 

Mikhail Tsipursky (31 Jul) 

Fanny A. Wagman ( 3 Aug) 

Irvin Levitch Wasserman (28 Tam) 

Marion Waxman (29 Tam) 
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July Memorials 

mailto:assistant@sinaitemplecu.org?subject=Memorial
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3104 West Windsor Rd. 

Champaign, IL 61822 

The purpose of Sinai Temple is to worship God in accordance with the Jewish faith; to cultivate a love and understanding of Jewish heritage 

through education; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community; to strengthen bonds of loyalty with Jewish people everywhere; and to 

bring nearer the Dominion of God on earth through an emphasis on righteousness (tzedakah), commandments (mitzvot), and goodwill 

(gemilut hasidim) to one another and to society at large. 
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